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A MEMORABLE EXPERIENCE 
 
For the past several years, our Confirmation Retreat has been enhanced by NET ministries, young adults who guide 
our Confirmation students in retreat. While they are here, the NETers are welcomed by host families who provide room 
and board for their short stay. Here is an excerpt from a letter received from Jeff Monahan, one of our hosts.  
 
“…I want to thank you for allowing me to host last evening.  I want to tell you that the two NETers that 
stayed at my home, Neil and Will, were incredible in so many ways.  I saw the great work our Lord is 
performing through these young adults.  I personally benefited from their presence in my home.  From 
the light hearted discussions we shared in Kersting Court while treating them to Mother Moo’s ice cream 
to the deeper spiritual conversations in my home that lasted until nearly mid-night, it was an enriching 
experience for me.  I would be remiss if I did not tell you about the “private concert” Neil performed last 
night with his God-given talents—from a few top-25 pop songs to a few spiritually moving Christian 
songs that touched my soul.  His voice is amazing.  I could see the Holy Spirit working directly through 
Neil and Will and was so ever grateful to have met them.  They will be in my thoughts and prayers going 
forward as each will soon start a new journey at Franciscan University (Will) and the seminary (Neil) after 
completion of this NET year.” 
 
 
 
St. Rita Parish is most grateful to these young adults and to the parishioners who serve as hosts. 


